
Exchange Report: Griffith University  
 

I did an exchange at Griffith University in Brisbane, Australia at the Mount Gravatt 
campus. My major is psychology and I have a minor in kinesiology; however, the Mount Gravatt 
campus did not offer any kinesiology classes. Therefore, I only took psychology classes and one 
business class at the Nathan campus, which was only a short bus away. It was nice being able to 
take a business class without being a business major because this cannot be done at SFU. I heard 
the Gold Coast campus offered more course selection however I wanted to do an exchange at a 



Since I arrived in July I missed Griffith’s big orientation week at the beginning of the 
school year in January; however, this was not a problem because there was a special orientation 
day for exchange students. My first weekend there I went on a trip for exchange students to 
Byron Bay and although an optional trip I was so glad I went because I met some really great 
friends. Byron Bay was a highlight of my trip as well as Fraser Island and the Whitsundays. I 
would suggest that if someone only had limited time or money to make sure you see those three 
places. I also flew to Bali for two weeks since flights were cheap from Australia. Bali is a great 
place to visit if you are on a tight budget and was very cool to see a culture so different from my 
own since Australia is basically a warmer version of Canada.   

While on campus I also made the effort to join as many activities and participate in as 
many school events as I could. I ended up joining a coed touch rugby team, which is very 
popular in Australia. I had previously played rugby in high school but was not confident in the 
different rules; however, my teammates took the time to teach me and everyone was very 
supportive even though I was still learning and made a few mistakes. I also volunteered around 
campus to help implement their new recycling program. Moreover, I helped out with some of the 
events on residence put on by the residential committee. There was also a gym on campus that I 
joined however, them membership was not included in your tuition like it is at SFU so it ended 
up costing me about $340 for the four months I was there. As for nightlife, there is a place 
similar to Granville Street called Fortitude Valley just a short bus away from campus. This was a 
popular place to go for students on the weekend.  

Overall, I don’t think my exchange could have gone any better. I had great experiences 
and made friends that I will have for life. My biggest struggle was accepting the help from 
others. When I would run into a small problem everyone was so eager to help but it took me 
awhile to let them because I didn’t want to be a burden. It would have saved a lot of time and 
hassle if I had accepted their help from the beginning. My advice to other students is to put 
yourself out there because it is the opportunity of a lifetime and you want to get the most out of 
it. Also, don’t be afraid to ask lots of questions, people are happy to help.  
 
 
 



 
  

Ice skating with students from residence 
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Car Rally (event put 
on by Griffith 
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